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Patronal Feast of the Institute

The Assumption

As art. 74 of our Constitutions reminds us, the Assumption of Mary is our patronal feastday. It is a moment each year to strengthen our devotion to our Good Mother so that we might follow Jesus as she did. Happy feast day to all of you this 15th August, and may we be united in our prayer wherever we are.

Marist presence in Mexico

end of their centenary

On the 21st July, the centenary of the arrival of the Brothers in Mexico, the final commemorative event was celebrated at Guadalajara: a Eucharist and cultural display. It was a time of thanksgiving for the past hundred years and a stimulus to continue Marcellin’s mission facing up to the challenges of the future. The French review, “Présence Mariste” and the German, “Kontinente”, have given a lot of coverage to Marist Mexico in their recent editions.

Calendar of the General Council

schedule of SESsions  

Plenary Sessions 

16 December to 28 February 

21 May – June – July.  
Regular Sessions

September  22    Rome. 

October      21/28  El Escorial (Spain) 

December   02    Guardamar (Spain) 

December   14    Rome.

At the General House 

Meeting of new Provincials and District Superiors

As on other occasions, a meeting in Rome is planned for Provincials and District Superiors who have just begun their term of office or who will do so before September 2000.  This will take place from 26 January to 2 February. Eleven participants are expected. Seán Sammon will organise the meeting.  

Preparatory Commission

20th General chapter in 2001

At its meeting on 22nd July, the General Council named the following Brothers as members of the Preparatory Commission for the 20th General Chapter: Seán Sammon (Vicar General); Juan Miguel Anaya (Bética) Secretary of the Commission; José Contreras (General House); Peter Rodney (Sydney); Christian Mbam (Nigeria); Robert Teoh (China); Jean Ronzon (Hermitage); José Manoel Alves (Río de Janeiro). The Chapter will be held in Rome, starting in September 2001. The Superior General has recently sent out a letter to consult leaders as to the exact date.  The Chapter itself determines when it will finish.

An unfolding process

The restructuring of the institute

In the recent plenary session, the General Council gave a lot of time to the process of restructuring being reflected on by all Marist Provinces.  Each Marist Region has been sent a proposal to keep the momentum going and to reach a final resolution.  Some new units may be in place before the next Chapter and others after.  It is a lengthy process requiring discernment before reaching a final decision, as well as allowing time for the preparation needed locally to bring about any fusions that are decided on.

Combined Meeting

DE LA SALLE brothers

A meeting was held on the 9th of June with Brother John Johnston, Superior General of the Christian Brothers, and his Council.  A similar meeting took place at the beginning of our mandate.  Ideas were exchanged and points of view shared on different topics of interest to both Administrations.  The challenges facing both congregations are very similar.  Some differences in government style could be noted. The meeting finished with a marial prayer, followed by a meal together. 

Work proceeding at a good pace

The pilgrim hostel at rome

The “Casa per Ferie” will be operational within a few months.  Brother Orlando Cunha, Administrator of the General House, presented Council with some details of the progress of work and on the future organisation of this hostel for welcoming pilgrims. 

Appointments

At the service of the marist institute

Br. Ivo Strobino, Director of the International College for the past three years, will continue in the role for a further year.

Br. Yvon Bedard, General Econome, finishes his second three-year term this year.  His contract has been renewed for a third term.

Br. Gabriele Andreucci, Postulator General, will continue for a further two years while Br. Giovanni Bigotto (Madagascar) will begin working alongside him as from September 2000.  The intention of the Council is for Br Giovanni to prepare himself over a period of time, taking advantage of the valuable experience of Br. Gabriele Andreucci and so ensuring continuity in the causes currently in progress.

Br. Lluís Serra, Director of Publications, has been named the contact person for relations with the mass-media.

New orientation

FMS EChOS

Br. Superior General and his Council have approved a change in the intended audience for the publication “FMS ECHOS”.  As proposed by the Council Publications Commission, “ECHOS” will in future be aimed at both Brothers and lay people. More details to follow later.

Democratic Republic of Congo

keeping in touch with the situation

The country remains in a state of war, with painful consequences for the Congolese people. The Church and religious communities are not immune to this suffering and social instability. Each congregation is attempting to adapt its way of offering hope and support to the people in this time of trial, even as far as some regrouping of communities or withdrawal from some places. 

Our schools have been operating well enough over the past year although school calendars have been extended in recent months to complete the full academic year.  It remains to be seen which authority will set exams for final year students and recognise their certificates. 

Recently the Superior of the District of Congo and his deputy were in Rome to spend time with the Superior General and two Councillors reflecting on the situation of our communities and how the General Council can help directly or indirectly in what is a sensitive situation. For this purpose, the Brothers in Congo have been invited to hold an assembly and take a break outside the country before beginning the next school year.

The two District leaders travelled to Belgium and Madrid to meet groups of Brothers from these Provinces who were previously working in the Congo.

In the land of the Malagasy

VISIT of Brother superior General

Recently Brother Benito visited the Brothers in Madagascar. It is a Province of 69 Brothers, 38 of whom are under 40 years of age.  The Brothers are carrying out their mission as Christian educators in schools and in two Matriculation Colleges.  One Brother is the diocesan director of education for rural schools.  Two others, in addition to their ordinary work in school, are giving time to set up one-teacher schools in rural areas and providing them with religious support.  The local village communities are fully involved in this project. Time and energy is needed to raise the awareness of the parents to accept to send their children to school. 

The canonisation provided an excellent opportunity for various groups of former students to become involved in Marist projects and to give some new life to their associations. 

Restructuring ways of being present MARIST FATHERS IN VENEZUELA
After a period of discernment, the Marist Fathers have concentrated their presence in the city of Maracay with two communities, one directed to parish ministry and the other to formation and vocations work. 

Second Synod for Europe

Br. Jacques Scholte named observer

Br. Jacques Scholte, President of the Union of Major Superiors of Europe and belonging to the Province of Belgium-Holland, has been named as an observer for the Second Synod for Europe.

Faithful till the end

death of br. Alexander Bai

As this edition was ready for publication, we learnt of the death of Joseph Bai Yu Heng, Br. Alexander, on 11th of August in Hong Kong at the age of 97.  He was imprisoned in mainland China from 1951 to 1976.  In 1986 he was able leave China to spend some time at the General House in Rome.  May he rest in peace.

_______________________
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